

The Metro High School Athletic Association

Date: Monday February 25th, 2013.

Time: 7:00 p.m.

Location: Halifax West

<http://mhsaa.ednet.ns.ca>

Attendance:

Steve Wilcox	Lockview	Scott Pellerine	SJA
Mark Andrecyk	CPA	Adam White	MW
Erica Ans	AUB	Susan Beazley	Armbrae
David Algee	JL Ilsley	Jorden Lewis	HCA
Donna Duggan	HW	Trevor Doyle	NSSAF
Annette Sherlock	SH	Roy Snook	HWHS
Tim McGarrigle	HGS	Tim Hallman	PA
Jill Jeffrey	SHS		

Sends regrets:

J.F. Valade	Carrefour
Peter Moore	Fountain
Steve Harris	CIT
Colin Bush	AUB
Patrick Hatfield	CHDHS
Toinette Martin	DART
Craig Janc	Shambhala
Tamara Muisse	ES

1. OPENING

The meeting opened at 7:06pm.

2. INTRODUCTIONS:

Introductions were made for the new participants and the meeting was chaired by Donna Duggan

3. APPROVAL OF MINUTES for June, 2011.

Moved: Roy Snook

Seconded: Tim McGarrigle Approved

4. FINANCIAL REPORT

The Chair, Donna Duggan reported the following financial information:

\$ 23 640.12 chequing account

\$ 360.37 shares account

\$ 20.31 savings account

5. BUSINESS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

None.

6. REGIONAL DIRECTOR'S REPORT:

Reminder of the nominations for the Hugh A Noble Award. Wrestling, snowboarding, skiing, and hockey thanks to all who hosted and are involved. Reminder to the school in girls hockey who is 3rd place, they have a qualifying game. CEC is hosting the provincials in Badminton. We need someone to step up and help out with the County track meet to manage the facilities. Dave Hubley will help out, but we need some as well to co ordinate the meet as a leadership role. Proposals for the spring work shop need to be in by the end of next week through the Principal. Citadel will cut a lot of girls for rugby, and a staff member is interested in starting a 7 aside rugby league. We are wondering if this would be a possibility, if so send information from your school to Trevor.

7. NEW BUSINESS

Check with coaches and let Roy know of any no play dates as soon as possible. \$575 for fees due at first coaches meeting first week of September. This is for girls soccer.

We need to have all cheques sent to coaches meeting at the beginning of September, first week.

Sue was wondering about playing on term for the B league, can you check it out with coaches for next meeting.

Football summit, complaints from Principals to Trevor about the first home opener game. Get concerns in now to avoid any dates you do not want.

8. COORDINATOR'S REPORTS

- a. **Boys Hockey**-Auburn: Colin Bush/Frank Hubley
Absent.
- b. **Girls Hockey**- JLI: David Algee
Regionals are currently underway. Final four teams will need to be aware that games need to be played ASAP. School are reminded that \$600 is due for the tournament.
- c. **Wrestling**- Lock Steve Wilcox
Low numbers this year and Wrestling NS is concerned. Next year it may be better when it is open to junior senior metro.
- d. **Cheerleading**-PA: Bob Mayo
Metros is hosted by PA, April 17th.
- e. **Field Hockey**– SJA – Scott Pellerine/Sue McMaster
Information will be sent to all schools.
- f. **Skiing** – CH– Pat Hatfield
Absent.

- g. **Snowboarding** – CIT – Steve Harris

Absent.

- h. **Badminton** – CIT – Steve Harris

Information has been sent out.

- i. **Boys Basketball** – PA – Bob Mayo/ Brad Martin

Possibility of going back to one division for next year. Tim M. was wondering about FIBA lines, are they going to be mandatory for next season? Trevor said we would probably need a proposal in for the board of governors meeting, to make it mandatory. He will bring some information to next meeting. Jill was wondering about officials not showing up, is it happening around the league. Tim mentioned that he sent in a complaint to the officials association, and that official was suspended for one week, he was very happy with the response.

- j. **Girls Basketball** – CPA – Mark Andrecyk

Four teams going to provincials. All went well.

- k. **Boys J.V. Basketball** – FT - Peter Moore

Absent.

Playoffs will be week of February 4th all six teams are in the playoffs. Top team host the game, make sure all games are done by then.

- l. **Girls B Basketball** – SH – Annette Sherlock

All went well, report sent out tomorrow.

- m. **Boys Rugby** - CH - Steve Lennihan

Steve is putting together a proposal of JV league 10 per side for schools that cannot put a team in the main league. Season will be the same as last year, billed out in advance.

- n. **Girls Rugby** - HW - Craig Thornton

It will be a busy schedule and only six weeks to complete it. Waiting on boys schedule to get his finalized. Icebreaker tournament at Lockview, name will not go in until the money is sent in.

- o. **Curling** - Roy Snook - HW/ AG McRae and Melina MacNeil
Finalized today, went well. Make sure all information is sent out to coaches, some questions with curling fees.

ADJOURNMENT:

Meeting Adjourned at 7:43pm

Moved: Sue Beazley

Seconded: Steve Wilcox

Next meeting is March 25th.

If you have anything you wish to add to the agenda, please contact Donna Duggan or Scott Pellerine one week prior to the next meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

Scott Pellerine
Secretary